 


From: Lovins, Bart 
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2006 9:58 AM
To: Hughes, Richard
Cc: Hughes, Richard; Nelson, Byron L.; Emary, Jo; 'jfowler@accumetricinc.com'; 'Jo Emary'; Fowler, Joseph; Sharon, Kay; 'Scott Tubbs'; Tubbs, Scott; Avery, Patrick; Jacobi, Diana; Everhart, Sammi; Day, Bill; Lewis, Bobby; Melloy, Sam; Milby, Gary; Bryan, Ron; Taylor, Aaron; Grimes, Ron; Hafer, Diane; Lovins, Bart; Sweat, Mike; Sweat, Nora
Subject: RE: PAC Finances
Dr. Hughes, thank you and in turn Mr. Day and the Board for giving this matter all due consideration.  The PAC's fiscal stability at such an early stage in its development has been a matter of great pride to me over the past few years.  I therefore take our deficit this year quite personally and am determined to rectify the situation.  As we look at next year's budget, I will persevere to prevent the shortcomings we experienced this season through better financial management, improved fund raising efforts and a reduction of events.  
 

To this end, I seek permission to implement the following changes suggested in the report:
- Board funding assistance to underwrite school - NOT public - programming to the tune of $25,000 annually.
- Increasing student ticket prices and allowing ARTS For All funds to be made available to assist HCS meet the increase.
- Fall and Spring fund raising campaigns aimed at individual donors.
- Credit card processing through an outside vendor to secure ticket reservation income.
Of these suggestions, I realize that the first is the hardest to swallow and the least likely to be approved.
 

Since completing the report, I have been pursuing other strategies as well:
- I am working with local media to improve our advertising through trade-out partnerships.
- I have been in consultation with other local charitable organizations to improve our fund raising efforts.
- I am using the military realignment as a catalyst for possible corporate sponsorship including possibly realtor and/or home builders organizations looking to promote Hardin County's "Quality of Life."
 

In closing I feel I should explain that our $50,000 short fall is not due to one specific program as it may have appeared in the report. Improperly allocated funds received last year and a late contract signing for an event this year are the combined cause of this deficit and not the poor performance of a single event.  With Mr. Day's help, the cause of these issues has been addressed and plans are to be put in place to assure that these infractions are not repeated.  
 

- Bart Lovins, Director
-----Original Message-----
From: Hughes, Richard 
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2006 6:47 PM
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: PAC Finances
Board Team,
 

One of the board's goals for the PAC since I have been superintendent is that it meet all of its expenses except staff, utilities and the routine costs of maintenance of the facility.
 

As I recall, that goal was met during the 2003-2004 and 2004-2005 school years and it was anticipated that it would be met during the current 2005-2006 school year. 
 

From the comprehensive report that Bart recently sent Mr. Day and which I forwarded to you (and I will ask Diana to send you another copy tomorrow), it appears that the deficit for this year will be approximately $50,000 and Bart details why in his report.  
 

From my perspective it appears that one program for the public ended up costing us about $50,000 more than the amount that ticket sales and corporate sponsors generated.
 

Providing "high powered" programs for the public (and usually there is a corresponding benefit to our students) is wonderful if we know in advance that we have the means to pay for them, but if we do not, our stakeholders will not want the board--in my opinion-to underwrite them.  
 

Bottom line:  I suggest the board pay the $50,000 deficit this year, but instruct Bart that from this point forward he will have to have a means to pay for the public programs or not schedule them; that he will be expected to balance his budget each year and meet the goal stated in the first paragraph above.
 

If you agree, this will not require board action other than your approval of the bills that represent the deficit and they, and their total, will be clearly pointed out to you.
 

My Best,
 

Richard
